
September 16, 2020                                                                         Welcome Back Students! 

TROJAN        TRIBUNE 
The purpose of Delburne Centralized School is to facilitate each student’s success.  

 

What’s Happening 
at Delburne School 
Sept. 30 – Terry Fox Run, 
Orange Shirt Day 
Oct. 2 – HS Awards Night, 
7:00pm, Small Gym 
Oct. 3 – Class of 2020 
Commencement Exercises, 
5:00pm, Small Gym 
Oct. 9 – Collaborative Day (no 
school for students) 
Oct. 12 – Thanksgiving 
Oct. 23 - Collaborative Day (no 
school for students) 
 

School Phone: 403-749-3838 
School Fax: 403-749-3012 
Website: www.delburneschool.ca 
School Begins at 8:40am, ends 3:05pm 
Lunch from 12:00am-12:40pm 
 

 

 
Come Join Us! 

Please join us at our next PAC 
meeting in person or on-line, 
Tuesday, September 29th at 

6:30pm in the Learning 
Commons. All 

parents/guardians are 
welcome! 

 

Must Sign Child In/Out 
Just a reminder to parents 
that when dropping off or 
picking up students during 

school hours, students 
must be signed in or out at 

the office. Thank you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2020/2021 Staff 
TEACHERS 
Mr. Ted Hutchings – Principal 
Mr. Stephen Banks - Vice 
Principal  
Mrs. Carol Tovell – Vice 
Principal, Grade 1  
Mrs. Pam Dudar - ECS 
Ms. Gabrielle Lamb – Grade 1 
Mrs. Janet Pisko – Grade 1 
Mrs. Stephany Dreeshen – 
Grade 2 
Mrs. Lisa McCaw – Grade 3  
Ms. Melissa Abbott – Grade 4 
Mrs. Tricia Simpson – Grade 5 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs. Amy Bignell – Grade 5 
Miss. Courtney Smith – 
Grade 6 
Mr. David Dale – Grade 6 
Mr. Derk Unterschultz – 
Grade 7 & 8 Social/ELA 
Mrs. Cheryle Bourne – Grade 7 
& 8 Math/Science 
Mrs. Jackie Smith – 6-9 CTF, 
10-12 Foods, HS Knowledge & 
Employability 
Mr. Jeff Anderson – Athletic 
Director, 1-12 Phys Ed 
Ms. Sydney Bourne – Math 
9/20/30-3, CTF 8/9, Big History, 
Paeleontology  
Mr. Adrian Drechsler – Social 
9, Math 10-3/20-3/30-3, CTF 
Mr. Brandon Good – HS Math, 
HS Outdoor Ed, HS Personal 
Finance 
Ms. Tracey Kozey – Science 9 & 
10, Biology 20/30, First Aid, 
Science, Phys Ed 9/10 
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Mr. Rob Simpson – HS 
Chemistry, HS Physics, Science 24, 
Math10C 
Ms. Tracy Ray – HS Social 
Studies, Academic/Career 
Counseling 
Ms. Kaytlin Betts – ELA 
9/10/20/30-1/30-2, Art 10/20/30 

 
SUPPORT STAFF 
Mrs. Kathy Huston –  
Administrative Support 
Mrs. Pat Odowichuk - 
Administrative Support 
Ms. Robin Ritchie –  
Administrative Support 
Ms. Lena Jackson – Library Tech 
Mrs. Tina Muir – E.A. 
Mrs. Terry MacDonell – E.A., 
HS Off Campus Programs 
Mrs. Tasha Senecal – E.A. 
Ms. Sharleen Klein – E.A. 
Ms. Donna Peterson – E.A. 
Mrs. Leslie Raniseth – E.A. 
Ms. Katie Moedt – E.A. 
Mr. Tyler Fegan – Tech Support 

 
Family School Wellness 
Worker 
Ms. Dee Peterson 

 
YES Program 
Miss. Lindsay, Success Coach 
 
Custodians 
Mrs. Shauna Dorsey 
Ms. Jennifer Lukenbill 
Ms. Cassandra Hancher 
Mrs. Michelle Thirlwell 

 
Orange Shirt Day 

CS is participating in Orange 
Shirt Day again this year. This 

event honours residential school 
survivors and promotes ongoing 
reconciliation. Please wear orange 
on Wednesday, September 
30th. 

For more information on this 
day, the Learning Commons has a 
book called The Orange Shirt 
Day Book.  

 
PARENTS/GUARDIANS  
Please remember to 

phone the school 
office before 9:00am 

if your 
child/children will 
be late or absent. 

 

 

Friends Riding 
School Buses 

t this time, students will not be 
allowed to take friends home 

on the bus. Only students 
registered for a bus, will be 
allowed on that bus. All drivers 
must enforce this. 
 

Principal’s Message 
 am beyond excited to be 
writing this message as we made 

a gradual return to classes on 
September 1. The past six months 
have been extremely challenging, 
so we are thrilled to welcome 
students back into our school this 
fall. 

On a personal note, I would 
like to express my sincere 
gratitude for your support and 

understanding during these 
challenging times. Delburne is an 
amazing community, we have an 
incredible staff, and we will make 
the best of things as we move 
through this school year. 

We are thrilled to have a year 
with minimal change to our 
staffing. We are excited to 
welcome three new staff members 
for the school year. In 
Kindergarten, Pam Dudar will be 
taking over for Mrs. McEachern’s 
maternity leave - we are truly 
fortunate to have such an 
experienced and caring teacher to 
take care of our youngest 
students. We are also excited to 
welcome David Dale to our staff. 
Mr. Dale has many years of 
experience at Innisfail Middle 
School and he will be a great 
addition to our middle school 
team. We are also excited to 
welcome Dee Peterson as our 
Family School Wellness worker 
for the coming year. 

As always, if you have any 
questions, please contact me 
directly at 403-749-3838 or email 
thutchings@cesd73.ca. 

Sincerely, 
Ted Hutchings 

Principal 

 
Believing in Every 
Student 
A Message from the Board of 
Trustees 

e are so excited to welcome 
our students and staff back to 

school! Our Central Office team, 
school administrators and many 
other staff have worked hard to 
take care of many details around 
safety protocols, so that our 
students can enter into this school 
year full of enthusiasm. Our staff 
are going out of their way to 
deliver a world of opportunity to 
our students. 

D

A 

I
W



 3

Schools in Chinook’s Edge have 
been required to modify some 
routines, and safety is on our 
minds more than ever. Be assured 
your child will be well looked 
after. Our schools are prepared, 
our teachers and staff are keen, 
and our students can now embark 
on an exciting year with 
confidence. We are looking 
forward to engaging every student 
in meaningful learning so they can 
achieve higher levels of success 
throughout their lifetime. On 
behalf of the entire Board and 
Central Office team, we wish 
everyone a fantastic year in 
Chinook’s Edge, where students 
come first! 

Allan Tarnoczi, Chair 
Board of Trustees 

 
Board of Trustees:  
Joe-Anne Knispel-Matejka 
(Ward 1 – Sylvan Lake) 
Sherry Cooper (Ward 2 – 
Penhold / Poplar Ridge) 
Colleen Butler (Ward 3 – 
Delburne / Elnora) 
Holly Bilton (Ward 4 – Innisfail) 
Connie Huelsman (Ward 5 – 
Bowden / Spruce View) 
Allan Tarnoczi (Ward 6 – 
Sundre) 
Trudy James (Ward 7 – Olds / 
Reed Ranch) 
Gordon Kerr (Ward 8 – 
Didsbury) 
Melissa Copley (Ward 9 – 
Carstairs / Cremona) 

Please click here to read the latest 
updates from the Board of 
Trustees. 
 

 

Harvest 
Gym… 

will not be 
re-opening 

this fall 
due to 

COVID-19 
and CESD 
Re-Entry 

Plan 
policies. 

 

Cumberland 
Scholarship 
Recipient 

he Cumberland Community 
Club would like to announce 

this year’s winner of our annual 
scholarship – Darby Leighton-
Duda.  Congratulations Darby, 
we wish you all the best for the 
future!  

We thank all those students 
who applied, and encourage 

everyone to fill out an application 
to be considered for next year.  
Contact Ms. Ray at the school, or 
email Cumberland-
club@hotmail.com for more 
information. 
 

 
Delburne School 
Breakfast Program  

t this time our Breakfast 
Program is on hold. We will let 

you know of any changes! 
 

Hot Lunch Program 
t this time our Hot Lunch/Hot 
Dog Program is on hold. We 

will let you know of any changes! 
 
 

TROJAN        TRIBUNE 
Published the second Wednesday 
of each month. Please have entries 
to Robin by 4:00pm the Thursday 
before publishing date.  

Robin Ritchie 
rritchie@cesd73.ca 
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